
HOSACK PFA MINUTES 12/1/15 

  

  

Meeting called to order Dec 1, 2015 at 9:28AM 
  
people in attendance were:  Jill Dugan, Melody Rosemeyer, Amy Rickicki, Robyn Mascari, Shelly 
Lannis, Danielle Landy, Mandy Mathieson, Alice Rumberger, Laurel Schreiber, Karen Rosella, 
John Harrison, Kelley Kaparakos 
  
Nov minutes were approved: 
motion made by Jill Dugan  
seconded by Alice Rumberger 
 

Secretary's Report: Kelley Kaparakos 
  

Treasurer's Report:  Alice Rumsbeger 

~ We made $350 on Pie Sales.  66 Pies were purchased and 21 had been donated (@ 
1/3 donated to Food Bank) down from last year of 100 sold... 
~ Silly Pencils brought in $250 profit 
~Artwork Sales $1294 down from last year.  Suggestion to offer choice of artwork for 
next year 
~Spirit Wear Profit $197 

~Spanish Class has 25 students- $600 
~Panera Dine Out Night earned $310 
  

Teacher Liaison:  Danielle Landy 
  

~Recess teachers are asking for “In-Door” games for donation.  Could use old games, 
WII, WII Fit, and WII Sports.   
~ Hosack giving tree has 6 families.  PFA family to purchase gifts for families in need, 
local Church also offered to assist. 
~Mr. Seneca asked about Basketball in Jan/Feb for grade 3-5.  Also, he asked again to 
increase pay of instructors?   
~Mr. Kremmel to offer kickball in the spring.  It was asked if he would be offering Field 
Hockey as an intermural this year. 
  

Principal’s Report:  Amanda Mathieson 
  

~ Key Club will offer another event in December.  Tech update Interactive Projector 
Boards installed for 3rd grade and GOAL room.  District to purchase Interactive 
Projectors.  The Diversity event on 11/9 received positive reviews.  Looking to offer this 
event again next year 
12/8 Chorus Concerts in Afternoon Assembly and 7:00 

12/14 Band Concert Assembly and 7:00 

12/22 Holiday Parities.  Volunteers can arrive at 2:00 for set-up and Party Starts 2:15 



  

  

EAC Report:  Jill Dugan 
  

 EAC report:  the group met on November 20th and had a fruitful meeting.  The school district 
informed that they will save $150k this year as the communication department went for 5 
people to 2 people and an outsourced firm.  There are 4,015 bus stops in NA.  Teachers are 
expected to maintain their websites and are expected to have all homework listed on 
them.  Principals can write the teachers up if they are not doing this.   
SPLC Report- Dana Kantz 
 

 ~No Meetings, nothing to report 
  

NASB Report- John Harrison 
  

~Budget was discussed at last meeting.  District site enrollment at Elementary schools 
did not grow, great place to live.  Marshall Elem, Marshall Middle and Bradfordwoods 
will undergo renovations.  Reorganization Meeting and Swearing in of New Members of 
Board December 2nd at 7:00 
  

Assemblies:  Shelly Lannis 
  

~Japanese/American Assembly last week 

~11/13 Three Rivers Indian Council of Native Amer Assembly 
  

TAG-Melissa Tabbarah 
  

~No Report 
  

President's Report:  Karen Rosella/Laurel Schrieber 
 
New Business: 
 

~To start in January: Chess Club to be offered on Monday, Scrabble on Wednesday 8 
week session for $40.  Flass Class to be offered again in March.  Karen discussed a fun 
fundraiser option offered through Mad Mex in Robinson.  Max 40 guests at $25 per 
person “Girls Nite”.   
 
Playground Update:  Hosack webpage has playground video to music.  Hoping to raise 
$63,000 for phase 1 & 2.  We will be offering a thermometer in the lobby to show our 
progress. 
  

 Old Business: 
~Clarification on Intermural.  Soccer is a PFA sponsored event for K-2 which PFA pays 
for the instructor and insurance.  Soccer in grades 3-5 is a District event.  Instructors are 
paid $25 



  

Fundraising Opportunities:  Amy Rickicki 
  

~ Panera's Fundraiser $310.  Upcoming Dine In Dates: 
  

12/2  Chix Fill- A Ross Park Mall.  Please take Flyer 
1/19 Longhorn Steakhouse~ please take flyer 
  

Budget for Dessert Auction was discussed.  Also, discussion as to how to find a quicker way to 

move through pulling baskets. May offer split baskets 1-50 and then 51-100?  Free tickets had 10 

winners last year.  Suggested baskets to be themed and selected by teachers.  Homeroom mom 

will coordinate with parents for donations or $.  Plan to start early with suggesting items.    

 

Amy again asked about purchasing a copy key for $200 for 5000 copies.  Current budget is $150. 

 

Family Game Night will offer Castle toys, discussion about admission charge being a flat $10 

per family.  Discussion about Jelly Belly sales in February/April, Otis Spunk Meyer cookies in 

March.  No date set for Dance Night. 

 
  
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 10:54, next meeting 1/5/16 at 9:15 
  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Kelley Kaparakos  

 


